

EARL SOHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Thursday 5th July 2018

At 7.30 pm Earl Soham Village Hall

Minutes

- 1) Apologies for absence GH Lucy Murrell
- 2) Declaration of interest ALL none
- 3) a. Approval of minutes from 3rd May approved and signed by DG
b. Matters arising from 3rd May meeting none
- 4) Public Comment it was asked if there had been any chance to get 30 mph speed limit bin stickers
- 5) Planning applications and notifications for tree no objections
- 6) DG confirmed the resignation of Peter Russell and thanked him for his valued contributions
GH would be in contact with Election officer at SCDC and a notice would be posted for the vacancy on the parish notice board
- 7) DG has contacted RV about the defibrillator and the posts for the village green but to date had not received a reply. Further to a drive around the village greens with DG and Freddie Precious it was noted that the green near the bridge should be significantly bigger but had overgrown with brambles etc so he was asked to quote on this, his quote of £60 was voted and unanimously GH said that after various comments on the village green used by Victoria pub it was agreed that GH would talk to JB about the agreement of use. Village hall nothing to report cemetery it was agreed that we would invite Jo Rothery to an on-site meeting which would be attended by MR DG and GH. MR said the documents would be ready in the next 2weeks ie the Friday the 20th July. GH said that we would now only need a 2 draw filling cabinet so this would be cheaper.
- 8) Traffic and Bedfield Road flooding DG in contact with RV and it was noted that the A1120 would be closed for a few nights for repairs. It was also noted that the footpath sign at the tennis club had broken GH to talk the relevant organisation to repair

- 9) Neighbourhood Plan update MR/CS CS reported that there had been a workshop with Ian Poole (consultant) from 5 until 9. It was also noted that a questionnaire for the village was being put together and would be distributed to the parishioners later this month. More requests for funding to be done
- 10) Internal audit report GH reported that the internal audit had been complete and that we would need to reword a couple of items in the Standing Orders and had to change the CILs payment to income but apart from that all finances were correct and the audit was complete and had been posted on the 2nd July 2018
- 11) Financial matters GH finance report finances all in order and balance sheet attached
- 12) cheques signed for village hall (from np account) and for Glasdon dog bin
- 13) Correspondence since last meeting GH had various conversations about the new dog-bin at Jubilee Wood and Norse, there had been some comments about the village green near the pub as above,
- 14) Anything that needs to be added to next agenda/meeting none
- 15) Next meeting 6th September 2018

DG thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 20.25

Signed.

Dated